
     Sport at WPS 

Once again, the Sports Department have had a very 

busy half term. The children have played netball, 

hockey and football fixtures, both at home and away 

and joined in a ‘Fun Run’, which they thoroughly  

enjoyed, despite the mud!  

 

 

 

 Many Happy Returns to the following     

children who celebrate their birthday during 

September & October 

     Form 6:  Alana, Megan & Ameerah 

     Form 5:   Alliya,  

     Form 4:    Jacob, Louis, Harriet &              

   Isabella 

     Form 3:    Ellie, Evie, Ayaan, Ruby,       

   Liv, Tyler & Eesa 

     Form 2:    Kyle, James, Holly, Nancy   

     & Harrison 

     Form 1:    Ed 

     Reception: Sebastian, Pinelopi, Molly,   

   & Bailey 

     KG:  Rosa & Lawrie 

What’s On  

Thursday 1st  November 2018 

To Friday 9th November 

Clubs in green ARE running  

Clubs in red are NOT running 

 

Thursday 1st November 
 
1.45pm     KG Tennis Tykes 

3.30 - 4.30pm  F1 & F2 Sports Club 

4.00 - 5.00pm  F3 - F6 Orchestra 

 

Friday 2nd November 
 
12.35pm  School Council 
 
Monday 5th November 
 
3.30 - 4.15pm   F1 Tennis 

4.15 - 5.00pm  F3 - F6 Tennis 

 

Tuesday 6th November 
 
8.10am  F5 & F6 Homework Room 

12.35pm  F3 - F5 Dance 

12.35pm  F3 - F6 Chess Club 

2.30pm  U9 Netball/Football 

                                  v Bridgewater (A) 

2.30 - 3.00pm  KG Stretch-n-Grow 

3.30 - 4.15pm  F1 & F2 Library Club 

4.00 - 5.00pm  F3 - F6 Netball Training 

4.00 - 5.00pm  F3 - F6 Football Training 

5.00 - 7.00pm F6 Parents’ Evening 

 
Wednesday 7th November 
 

10.55am    F3 - F6 Library Club 

12.35pm  Chamber Choir 

2.30pm  KG Dance 

2.30pm  U11 Netball/Football 

                                  v Bridgewater (A) 

3.30 - 4.15pm  Rec - F2 Tap Dancing                                              

4.00 - 4.45pm  F3 & F4 Homework Room 

7.00pm  Parents’ Committee       

   Meeting 

 

Thursday 8th November 

 

1.45pm     KG Tennis Tykes 

3.30 - 4.30pm  F1 & F2 Sports Club 

4.00 - 5.00pm  F3 - F6 Orchestra 

 
Friday 9th November 
 
Remembrance Assembly 
12.35pm  School Council 
12.35pm  Book Review Club 
 

          School Report 

Our Ambassadors for 2018-2019 

 

The Form 6 roles and responsibilities enable each pupil to contribute 

fully to the life of the School.  

All of our talented Form 6 children have been awarded the role of WPS 

Ambassador; there are four categories of  Ambassador and each comes 

with a job description, clearly setting out what the role involves and 

listing specific events at which the children will be expected to play a key 

part during the year.  

The Ambassadors have already had a busy start to the year and have 

undertaken their roles and responsibilities admirably!  

 

 

WPS Celebrates 109th Birthday 

Autumn Term 1 2018 

Our New Entrance & 

Astroturf Pitch 

 

Welcome to our School Council for 2018-2019.    

Our wonderful School Council members  
represent their peers at meetings and help to 
share pupil ideas, interests and concerns with the wider 
School community. The representatives from each class 
(Reception to Form 5) join our Community Ambassadors 
and School Council Leaders in planning and organising a 
wide variety of school activities and projects.  

Staff and pupils celebrated the School’s 109th birthday on 

23rd September, by making birthdays cards, singing  ‘Happy 

Birthday’ in a special birthday assembly and sharing some  

delicious cake! 

 

Welcome to all our Reception 

2018 children, who have settled in 

to life at WPS very well indeed 

and have made a super start to 

the year!  

We were delighted to welcome back three of our 

former Headteachers recently, for the grand 

opening of our super new entrance hall, along 

with Wes Brown, who formally opened our  

wonderful new Astroturf pitch, beside our  

purpose built Sports Hall. We are extremely 

pleased with both new developments, which 

have further enhanced our excellent facilities 

here at WPS.  



ISA Art Competition 2018 

Pupils from Wilmslow Prep School are celebrating after achieving extremely successful 
results in the regional Independent School Association (ISA) Art Competition. 

 

An amazing 3 first place prizes have been awarded to Wilmslow Prep School, as well as 
8 second place prizes. The first place entries are now being put forward to the ISA  
National Art Competition, which is held in November. The ISA Art Competition celebrates 
artistic achievements across 375 Independent Schools in England. 

 

The first place prices were awarded to Nancy for 'Augustus and his Smile' Ruby for 
'London Skyline' and Laura for 'Optical Art Pot'. 

The second place prizes were awarded to the following pupils: 

Emily (KS1) for 'Owl Babies' 

Jacob/Coby (KS2) for 'St Bartholomew's Church' 

Holly (KS1) for 'Our School' 

Year 4 (whole class 2017/18) for 'City Scape' 

Sienna (KS1- 2017/18) for 'My House' 

Year 2 group (KS1) for 'Garden Birds' 

Paige (KS2) for 'Still Life' 

 

We are very proud of all of our children who have achieved incredible results in the ISA    
Regional Art Competition this year.  

 
EYFS Trip to Carrs Park 

The EYFS children went to Carrs Park as part of our Autumn topic. During our walk to the 

park we looked for signs of autumn on the way. The children used their senses and  

experienced nature and the natural world. They were very inquisitive, enjoyed  

exploring bark and leaf rubbing and were very creative with their sticks and leaves. 

The children particularly enjoyed  the Winnie the Pooh activity of ‘Pooh Sticks’, watching 

their sticks float under the bridge and away down the river. 

We turned our snack into a picnic and then ended our outdoor activity with a visit to the 

multi-play area playground. 

The children were well behaved and we all had a lovely time. 

                                                                

WPS School Council 

 

F5 Trip to Haddon Hall 

                                                       Harvest Festival 

 Once again this year, we celebrated Harvest by donating all the Harvest gifts from KG to Form 5 to the local 

Food Friend  initiative at St Bartholomew’s Church. Our Form 6 children  kindly  donated Harvest boxes, 

which were shared within the local community. Thanks to all our families for their kind and thoughtful  

donations. 

A huge thank to everyone who supported National Poetry Day this term.  It was so lovely to 
hear about what the children had been learning and to be discussing poetry so  
enthusiastically, not only in Speech lessons but also during play times.  

From nursery rhymes to skipping games; from Spanish poetry to their own creations; it was 
lovely to see so much showcased in our celebratory assembly on Monday 15th October. 

Form 5 recently enjoyed a visit to the National 

Trust  property Haddon Hall in Bakewell, as 

part of their Humanities study of the Tudors.  

During their visit, they were taken back in time 

to  Medieval/Tudor Britain and explored the 

wonders and history of this fascinating building 

and its grounds.  

The children were excited to learn all about the 

story of the families who owned Haddon Hall, 

as well getting the chance to dress-up in  

authentic costumes of that period.  

The children  thoroughly enjoyed their day! 

Thank you to Mrs Anderson and Mrs Broome 

who accompanied the children on their super 

day out.  


